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UPCOMING EVENTS 
Tuck’s and Lundy’s:  ​We are trying to schedule a trip to 
Tuck’s and Lundy’s on March 17th.  Details for this will be 
given as we get closer to the date. 
 
Bat Cave: ​We are hoping to schedule a trip to Bat Cave in 
April.  Turn to our Facebook page and your email for 
updates on this.  
 
New Meeting Location:​ Bold City Brewery is now hosting 
music bingo on our meeting nights, so we are in the 
process of looking for a new meeting location.  We met at 
Kickbacks Gastropub for our February meeting.  Everyone 
liked the meeting space, so we will continue to meet there 
for now.  
 

 
 
FINANCIAL UPDATE 
We are solid financially.  
 
EVENT/TRIP REPORTS 
White Cliff: ​Phil led a trip to Whit Cliff Cave on January 
16th.  There were some initial issues with getting onto the 
property, but eventually the group got into the cave.  A bat 
was found past the Effigy room along with calcite rafts that 
formed in the pool. 

 
 

 
 
MEMBERSHIP 
We have a new member! 
 
NSS CORNER 
Dark Waters, Strange Creatures Amazing Life in 
Groundwater: ​Benjamin Hutchins presents a webinar on 
about subterranean aquatic organisms and ecosystems, 
global patterns of bio-diversity, how species are 
discovered and described, and how cavers can be part of 
the action. 
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